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From the Editorsõ Deské 

 
 
Dear Readers. 
    
In the aftermath of the 45th Running of the New 
Orleans Mardi Gras Marathon I and everyone 
else were totally exhausted. No one who has 
volunteered for a race like the Marathon would 
argue with that statement. There are many people 
to thank. 
The many dedicated groups who handled water 
station. 
The groups who handles turns, mile splits. Finish 
line, handing out finisher awards, removed chips 
served food, and all the people you see race day. 
Than again there are all the people (most board 
members) who work for 12 months or more to 
assure that there are the awards, T-Shirts are 
there the course is certified that everything goes 
out notice by the average runner.  Believe me 
there were issues. The next time you run a race 
thank a volunteer. We, the New Orleans Track 
Club, could not do a race without them. 
 

M ary Stadler 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

The following places are designated Pre-Registration 
locations for NOTC races.  These businesses support us by 
giving discounts on purchases to all NOTC club members. 

Please consider them when youôre shoppingé 

 
PHIDIPPIDES 

6601 VETERANS, METAIRIE 
 

GNO CYCLERY 
1426 S. CARROLLTON AVE., NEW ORLEANS 

 
SNEAKER SHOP 

904 HARRISON AVE., NEW ORLEANS 
 

BICYCLE CONNECTION 
3236 N. ARNOULT, METAIRIE 

 
WEST JEFFERSON FITNESS CENTER 

175 HECTOR AVE., TERRYTOWN 
 

WEST JEFFERSON FITNESS CENTER 
1121 MEDICAL CENTER BLVD., MARRERO 

 
RUNNERôS CHOICE 

MANDEVILLE 
 

VARSITY SPORTS 
MANDEVILLE, BATON ROUGE 

 
PRE-REGISTRATION BY FAX:  504.469.9268 

Credit card entries only; by pre-registration deadline.  Fax 
deadline is noted on the race entry form.  Please fax sign-

up section only, not the entire form.  Do not reduce 
registration form size. 

 
PRE-REGISTRATION ONLINE: 

Visit www.runNOTC.org 
for details. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

http://www.runnotc.org/


Race Directorõs Report: 
Chuck George 
 

 
 

More than just a Running Club.... 
We as members are very lucky in that our health, our level of fitness whatever that be and 
our participation in road races is a gift.  
As part of our gift, many club events provide support funding for various charities. On 
average NOTC events contribute close to half a million dollars annually.  
The list of events and charities includes the Rotary Club of Harahan's who's Elmwood 
Classic gave out $12,000 in college scholarships to Jefferson Parish high school students 
this past year. The Run on the Bayou benefits the Westwego Beautification Commission 
and Bayou Segnette State Park.  
The United Way Mississippi River Bridge Run raise's upwards of $50,000 for the United 
Way of St. Charles.  
Children's Hospital is the beneficiary of the Bubba Gump Shrimp Company's "Run Forrest 
Run" to the tune of over $15,000  
The Back to the Beach Race benefits the Lake Pontchartrain Basin Foundation. Our Free 
For All Summer Series averages an annual donation of @ $5000.00 to City Park. The 
Father's Day Race benefits the Each One Save One program. The RiverShack Run 
benefits the Angels on Earth Foundation. The United Negro College Fund Run raises 
nearly $100,000 for scholarships to UNCF member colleges.  
The Susan G. Komen Breast Cancer Foundations "New Orleans-Race for the Cure" raises 
well over $100,000 annually thru the run. Since 1982, the Komen for the Cure series has 
raised of 1 billion, becoming the largest source of non profit funds dedicated to the fight 
against breast cancer in the world.  
The Run Through History benefits the many programs of the Save Our Cemeteries 
organization. Last yearôs race raised over $15,000 
The Turkey Day Race benefits the Spina Bifida association and raised over $25,000 this 
past year. The Ole Man River Half-Marathon raised over $8000.00 for the Rotary Club of 
the New Orleans International Airport charitable causes that include the Kenner Food Bank 
and the Wheelchair Foundation. 
The Larry Fuselier Race benefits the Epilepsy Foundation of Southeast Louisiana.  
In addition to direct funding via road races, the New Orleans Track Club has donated over 
$75,000 to City Park in the last several years. We annually fund a donation of $1000.00 to 
the RRCA's Roads Scholarship Fund (visit www.rrca.org) and read more about this exciting 
program and another $1000.00 to the Running USA "Team Running USA" program. Please 
read more about this program at www.runningusa.com 
We have also made direct grants to other local running/fitness organizations to better the 
sport, training and event quality in our area.  
Plans are in progress to expand the high tech water fountains in additional metro area's 
similar to the type we funding for City Park. More details later as locations are approved.  
Thank you for making this all possible.  

 
 

http://www.rrca.org/
http://www.runningusa.com/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 Before the Mardi Gras 

Marathon, there was an expo 

where runners and walkers 

could pick up their numbers 

and shirts. It was also a great 

opportunity to purchase items. 

The items there varied from 

shirt and running shoes to 

applications for other 

marathons and various other 

items. All of this was good but I have heard it said that 

you donôt buy something new to wear in a marathon. 

You wear the same sort of clothes that you used in 

training. Training, now that is something else.  

 Imagine training for months in order to run or 

walk a marathon and then running or walking 26.2 

miles, a marathon. That is what a multitude of people 

did for the Mardi Gras Marathon. It mentally wore me 

out just watching all of these people while sitting in 

the back of the pace truck. 

 It was an experience sitting in the back of the 

pace truck. I was there taking pictures. I took over two 

hundred photos, some of which made it to this issue. 

Other people in the truck were experienced track 

reporters from the Times Picayune. It was interesting 

to hear some of their stories but mostly we talked 

about the front group of runners.  

 There was a pack of front runners during the 

first  half of the marathon. There was also an out and 

back where I was able to take a few shots of the slower 

runners. There were many spectators cheering on the 

runners and walkers. It was almost a party type 

atmosphere.  

 This was not the way during the full marathon. 

The leading person during the full was out by himself. 

There was not another runner or walker in site. There 

was not even an out and back section where I could 

view the slower runners and walkers. The spectators 

were also very sparse. There were a few places along 

Bayou St. John where people partied in their yard and 

cheered on the runners. At some of these places 

included boom boxes played loud energetic music.  

 On Marconi Drive, it was like being in the 

middle of the swamp. There were no spectators at all. 

No one was watching as these people who had trained 

so hard were achieving their goals.  The pace truck, of  

course, was watching the lone runner in front of the 

unseen crowd of runners and walkers. 

 As the pace truck came to the finish line and 

the first person crossed the finish line of the marathon, 

there were finishers in the ½ marathon crossing the 

finish line as well. I cheered for many of them because 

I knew that, if I was in shape, I would be finishing 

about the same time they were finishing. There was no 

way I could ever be as fast as that person who finished 

first in the marathon. 

 What did these finishers achieve? First, they 

got the satisfaction of doing a good job on the 

marathon or ½. Next, they wore a medallion around 

their necks. The marathon medallion even has a 

spinner. There were t shirts. There was also a post race 

party.  

 There was a post race party which included red 

beans and rice, Chee Wees, bananas, soda, Subway, 

Smoothie King and beer. We always know how to 

throw a post race party in New Orleans. We are a party 

city with knowledge to throw a party with plenty of 

food and drink. 

 It is now all over but it is time to start 

preparing for next yearôs marathon or İ marathon. 

Next year, I donôt want to ride in the pace truck. I hope 

some one else will be taking pictures because I want to 

achieve either one of two things. Number one, finish 

the 1/2 marathon in the time limit which I attempted 

with no success last year or finish in under 6 hours. 

My previous best was over 6 hours and 30 minutes. 

With the help of NOTC, I might be able to achieve 

these. What are your goals? 

 If you can achieve the distance of the ½ mile in 

time for the Old Man River on December 20, 2009, 

then the NOTC has a series of races which will allow 

you to go from the ½ to the full marathon. I am not 

stating it is easy but NOTC does make it easier so gear 

up and get ready.  



 

2ÅÌÁÙ &ÏÒ ,ÉÆÅ ÉÓ ÔÈÅ !ÍÅÒÉÃÁÎ #ÁÎÃÅÒ 3ÏÃÉÅÔÙȭÓ ÓÉÇÎÁÔÕÒÅ ÁÃÔÉÖÉÔÙȢ )Ô ÏÆÆÅÒÓ ÅÖÅÒÙÏÎÅ 
in a community an opportunity to participate in the fight against cancer. Teams of 
people camp out at a local high schools, parks, or fairgrounds and take turns walking 
or running around a track or path. Each team is asked to have a representative on 
the track at all times during the event. Relays are an overnight event, up to 24 hours 
in length. 

Teams of people from all walks of life have fun while raising much-needed funds to 
fight cancer and raise awareness of cancer prevention and treatment.  NOTC has 
been very generous in sponsoring two teams for the Relay for Life of Metairie.  
Team captain Liz Lotz heads up the NOTC team and Troy Gardner heads the 
Chuggers of NOTC.   

Both Troy and I have lost our fathers to cancer.  This is one of the reasons we relay.  
The other reasons are friends and family who have also been affected by cancer 
whether they are the patient or the caregivers.  The relay not only honors those 
who have died, but celebrate all that have survived. 

.Ï ÍÁÔÔÅÒ ×ÈÏ ÙÏÕ ÁÒÅȟ ÔÈÅÒÅȭÓ Á ÐÌÁÃÅ ÆÏÒ ÙÏÕ ÁÔ 2ÅÌÁÙȢ 4Ï ÐÁÒÔÉÃÉÐÁÔÅȟ ÆÏÒÍ Á ÔÅÁÍȟ 
or dedicate luminaries at your local American Cancer Society Relay For Life, please 
call 1-800-ACS-2345 or visit http://www.cancer.org/ .  You may make a donation to 
either or both teams via this same website.  Just look for the Metairie event being 
held at St. Martin Episcopal School at 5309 Airline Dr., Metairie, LA on April 4, 2009.  
The event will run from 10 am to 10 pm.  We invite everyone and their families to 
attend.  There will be booths featuring food, music, and games for all ages. 

The NOTC teams are holding a garage sale on Saturday March 21, 2009 at 4101 
River Road, Jefferson, LA. If you have any items you would like to donate or 
questions concerning the garage sale or Relay event please email Liz Lotz at 
elotz8555@cox.net 
 

 

 

 

http://www.cancer.org/
mailto:elotz8555@cox.net


RRCA La State Rep March 2009 Newsletter  

 

Hope all of our clubs are doing well in spite of the unusually crisp (cold!) weather for early 

March.  I did what was probably the coldest 5k of my life yesterday with what seemed like 

40 mph winds and would rather not do that again anytime soon!  

The RRCA Convention  is rapidly approaching and I hope to see some of you there.  It will 

take place in San Francisco in just a few short weeks but itõs not too late to register.  You can 

see all the details at   http://www.rrca.org/news/index.php?article=2415  .  Iõm getting 

excited about being able to meet such running legends as Dean Karnazes, Frank Shorter & 

Marshall Ulrich along with attending p anel sessions such as Club Communications, Childrenõs 

Running Programs and Greening Your Event.   

Recently announced were the 2008 National Award Winners  of which our state was able 

to nominate two individuals for the categories of Male Open Runner of the Year and 

Female Masters Runner of the Year.  Brendan Minihan, Jr. and Laura Magann were excellent 

candidates for their respective categories and should be congratulated for their efforts.  

Brendan was nominated from the New Orleans Track Club and Laura was nominated from 

the TriCity Track Club.  Although they did not win, it is pretty impressive to be able to say 

that they were edged out by such talented runners as Ryan Hall and Stephanie Herbst-Lucke.  

You can read the entire list of winners at 

http://www.rrca.org/news/index.php?article=2393  .  Once again, congratulations to 

both of them and keep up the great work.  

Another feature of the convention is the silent and live auctions which benefit the State 

Reps Programs.  Iõm asking for any & all donations from our clubs that could be auctioned 

off; race entries, gift certificates, club merchandiseéwhatever you have laying around!  

Please let me know if any of you have items that youõd like to donate to a great cause. 

Something Iõd like you to all put on your calendar is the 4
th
 annual Run @ Work Day  

which will be held on September 18
th
.  This gives you plenty of time to think of ways to 

encourage runners in your local area to engage in at least 35 minutes of running or walking 

on that day.  The RRCA has created several tools to help clubs promote this occasion and all 

the details can be found at the website   http://www.rrca.org/programs/runat work/  . 

Iõve got some ideas of my own that I will be doing here in the New Orleans area but would 

love to hear what others are doing as well.  Keep me posted! 

Last, but certainly not least, the RRCA recently announced the adoption of a No 

Headphone Friend ly Event Policy  

http://www.rrca.org/news/index.php?article=2413  . 

As you can see in the article this decision was based on discussions with the RRCA insurance 

broker and on behalf of the insurance underwriter.  Please read over this article carefully and 

review it with your club members & officers.  Many of you know my personal feelings 

regarding the practice of wearing headphones at an event and hopefully this clears the 

matter once and for all.  Please call me or drop me an email if you have any questions or 

concerns about how this policy may affect you & your club. 

Betsy Boudreaux  

RRCA La State Rep  

rrcalastaterep@yahoo.com  

 

http://www.rrca.org/news/index.php?article=2415
http://www.rrca.org/news/index.php?article=2393
http://www.rrca.org/programs/runatwork/
http://www.rrca.org/news/index.php?article=2413
mailto:rrcalastaterep@yahoo.com


 

 

 

 

Happy Saint Paddyôs Day, 
 

I would like to say thanks to all who made the 2009 Mardi Gras Marathon, Half Marathon & 
5k races a success. This yearôs event was close to being a complete sellout and for that we 
say Thank You! With that being said, remember to register early for next yearôs event to be 
sure of an entry spot. 
 
To all volunteers, participants, and spectators we need your feedback on this event. We 
want to strive to improve each year and even though this event has 45 years of experience 
& growth, we still have room for improvement.   
 
Looking ahead we have a busy schedule in front of us. For those who participated in the 
Elmwood Classic, I thank you for participating in the brutal weather.  Look on the bright 
side; it could have been raining like last year. As far back as I can remember this race, 
along with The Run on the Bayou, have been known to have some EXTREME weather. For 
those who obtained a seeded number for the Crescent City Classic by running last 
weekend,  congratulations on having a successful run.  
 
In April I know many club members will be participating in the Ochsner New Orleans 70.3 
event, either as an individual or as part of a relay team. The NOTC is looking for volunteers 
to help with the run portion of this event so please go to the website and sign up on the 
volunteerôs link if you would like to help out in some capacity. The competition will be fierce 
as some of the best triathletes in the world will be making the trip to New Orleans for this 
inaugural event. This should be a fun event to work so letôs show our out of town guest how 
we do it in New Orleans. I am sure our local NOTC members who are participating would 
enjoy the support of having friends out on the course. 
 
In closing I would like to officially announce that I am making a commitment to the club and 
will seek re-election as your President in the upcoming elections. I would like to continue 
serving the NOTC and work with the Board to help the club continue to grow and be 
successful in our upcoming events.   June elections will be here before you know it so if 
you have an interest in serving the New Orleans running community, please consider 
running for the NOTC Board of Directors. 
 
See you at the races, 

 

Aaron Boudreaux 



 

 
180 Energy Runners - 2009 Mardi Gras Marathon - team log 
  

 
"I'd say the I-55 journey from St. Louis to New 
Orleans is something that I will 
 never forget." states Jeff Bockhorn, Team 
Captain for the 180 Energy Runners. 
 "New Orleans would appreciate this. It is one 
thing hearing on the news about 
 thatôs what we saw driving through the boot hill's 
of Missouri. I've never seen 
 so much ice. Every tree was down. Rest Area's 
were closed. Cities were without 
 power, gas. And, the ice... the power lines were 
down, 6 feet of ice hung from 
 bridges. truly amazing. I know it wasn't anything 
like New Orleans floods, but 
 it was still a sight to behold."  
  
 The 180 Energy Runners are a St. Louis based 
group of men, women and wheelers 
 that travel across the United States in their 180 
Tangerine Machine 
 participating in Marathons, promoting a healthy 
lifestyle and sampling 
 Anheuser-Busch's 180 Energy Drink. They range 
from the Olympic caliber to the 
 just want to finish runner.  You can identify them 
by their bright orange 
 uniforms.  February 1, found 20 members of the 
180 Energy Runners at the 
 starting line of the Mardi Gras Marathon and Half 
Marathon.  
  
 Sean Birren took second place in the half 
marathon. "The course was awesome - 

 running through the quarter just after the start 
was probably as close a feeling 
 I'll get to running with the bulls!! That's probably 
why the first two miles 
 were a little fast! It was a great mix of what the 
city of New Orleans is about 
 - night life, community..." Birren continues, "I was 
grateful that the city 
 cleaned the streets. There entire course was well 
marked scenic and 
 entertaining. I thought everyone was cheering 
me on - 'go Sean' - but that was 
 the guy Mikey (Mike Aitken took third overall) and 
I were running with - his 
 name was Sean too." 
  
 Aitken states, "As soon as we hit the expo, I felt 
that our whole team was 
 welcome." Bockhorn agrees, "it is always special 
coming to Mardi Gras Marathon. 
 Mike (Cambrie) and the entire city of New 
Orleans rolls out the red carpet for 
 us. It is humbling and the hospitality is nothing 
more than New Orleans can 
 deliver."  
  
 The 180 Energy Runners distributed 1000's of 
cans of 180 to those crossing the 
 line. Birren and Aitken were the first to cross the 
line and they worked being 
 an ambassador for the 180 Energy Drink. Also 
100's of Mardi Gras mask were 
 distributed by this Anheuser-Busch crew. 
Bockhorn continues, "We partner with 
 the wholesaler. Jerry Peters from Southern Eagle 
took care of the Michelob Ultra 
 while my team covered the entire finish line 
area." 
  
 Aitken sums up the experience, "It was on the 
race. The encouragement that the 
 New Orleans crowd gave myself and my fellow 
180 Energy Runners was terrific as 
 we made our way through New Orleans. My first 
major half marathon couldn't have 
 gone any better." Bockhorn adds, 'Both Sean 
and Mike were thrilled to break the 
 1:10:00 mark."

 



 

 

 

THE 45TH RUNNING OF THE 
 

  

Meyer Friedman set a new course record of 2:24:32 in winning his 4th Mardi Gras Marathon and third in a 
row. Autumn Ray captured her 2nd straight MGM title.  
A field of over 7400 entered and this also set a record. Easily the field could have increased over the caps, 
as both the 5K and the ½ marathon field size limits were achieved during the early hours of the final day of 
the expo. 
Meyer and Monica Embers (3:30:01) are the winners of the "Terry Turner Founders Cup" that is awarded 
to the first NOTC member finishers.  
Complete results were available on the day of race at the event website: www.mardigrasmarathon.com. 
Also check out the photo files courtesy of the Times Picayune and several other links placed there.  
Hundreds of volunteers make this race happen. We wish we could name them all here, but space is 
limited. Among the committee to be recognized are Race Director Mike Cambre, Expo Director Mike 
Wattingny, Finish Line Director Namon Huddleston,  
T-shirts Diane Weiss and crew, Scoring John Melvin and Bob Lanteigne with FAST Athletic Systems, 
Louis Schultz with the Race Course, Jim Marsalis mile splits coordinator, Martha George- volunteers and 
baggage claim, Geoff Rose-registration, Bob Lasseigne and Lynn Wilderman-pre-registration and packet 
pickup, Duke Wolverton-best water stations in the nation. Aaron Boudreaux and Betsy Boudreaux with 
several phases of the event production. We would go on and on, I apologize if I missed anyone.  
Children's Hospital was instrumental in putting together the Merrill Lynch sponsored relay team division. 
Thanks to Roger Gorman for his efforts in making this exciting addition to the race happen.  
Big plans are in the workings for next year, we have began work already, look for some exciting details 
coming out soon.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.mardigrasmarathon.com/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


